
 
 

             June 24, 2019 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess, Secretary 
State of New York Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 

 
 

Re: Case 15-E-0751- Order on Standby and Buyback Service Rate Design and  
Establishing Optional Demand- Based Rates 

 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
   
 In compliance with Ordering Paragraph 1, 6, and 81 of the Commission’s Order issued and 
effective May 16, 2019 in the above referenced case (“Order”), Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation 
(“Central Hudson” or “the Company”) hereby files the following amended tariff leaves on June 24, 2019 to 
become effective on July 1, 2019.   

           P.S.C. No. 15 – Electricity 
   
 
  
 
 
 
Pursuant to the Commission’s directives contained in the aforementioned Order, these tariff amendments 
include the following: 
 

  Offering Standby Service Rates to All Customers  
o Standby Service eligibility has been expanded to all demand-metered customers, in lieu 

of the customers’ existing rate structure, on an opt-in basis. 
o Customers opting-in to standby rates must do so for a period of not less than one year. 
o In addition, the Company has clarified that similar to a new customer taking Standby 

Service, demand-metered customers without on-site generation that opt-in to standby 
rates will have their Contract Demand set by the Company. 

 Applicability of the Reliability Credit  
o The Reliability Credit shall be restricted by excluding customers’ DERs that receive 

Value Stack compensation for exports to the system. 
 Purchase of Installed Capacity from Buyback Service Customers  

o Establishment of a 5 MW project-level cap for UCAP compensation. 
o Grandfathering of any resources with capacity compensation greater than 5 MW 

operating under existing capacity purchase contracts.  
 

 Pursuant to Ordering Paragraph 9 of the Order, the requirements of Public Service Law §66(12)(b) 
regarding newspaper publication of these tariff amendments has been waived.  
 
 Questions related to this filing should be addressed to Darlene Clay at 845-486-5466 or 
dclay@cenhud.com. 
       Very truly yours, 
 
 
              Anthony S. Campagiorni  
         Vice President – Customer Services & Regulatory Affairs 
LETT474 

                                                 
1 As extended to June 22, 2019 by letter from the Secretary dated June 10, 2019 
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